
  

 

 

Community Conversation Heybridge & Howth 

23 March 2023 – Actions  
 

DETAILS COUNCIL'S PROMISE WHO UPDATE FOR NEXT MEETING 

Signs and bags about dog 

droppings – becoming a real issue – 

some signage to direct and also 

some bags for the dog droppings 

would be beneficial.  

Signage on the football ground will be 

investigated as dogs are prohibited on 

recreation grounds.  

SAM Dogs are prohibited from sporting 

grounds under the Dog Control Act 

2000. A review of the signage at 

Heybridge recreation ground was 

undertaken and as a result, an upgrade 

of the signage present has been 

recommended to clearly communicate 

this regulation to visitors. Subsequently, 

it has been deemed inappropriate to  

install dog waste bags in an area where 

dogs are not permitted. For the 

convenience of dog owners, waste bags 

are available at Preservation Bay, where 

dogs are permitted. This ensures dog 

owners have appropriate access to waste 

disposal options while adhering to the 

regulations in place.  

Request for public toilet at the 

Recreation Ground 

As part of the design of the new premises 

for the area we may look at new toilets that 

can be entered from the outside and used 

as public toilets. …. Tenders were 

advertised and are currently being assessed 

DARYL The design of the new building allows 

for external access to the toilets. 
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and a report will be prepared for the April 

Council meeting for approval and further 

steps. It will be constructed as soon as 

possible with the intent that it will be 

completed for the 2024 football season.  

Bus Access Discussed the potential of moving the 

playground and bus stop to the community 

centre area.  The bus access may be a 

problem and will require further 

investigation.  

PAUL Current playground renewal not 

identified in the current Strategic Asset 

Management Plan for the next 10 yrs. 

Graffiti removal from river road The graffiti is on the schedule to be 

removed  

PAUL The graffiti on the road was removed, 

pole graffiti reported to TasNetworks 

Bus stop and speed limit signs The addition of bus stop signage and speed 

limit reinforcement signs will be forwarded 

to Council’s Parking & Traffic Management 

Committee for consideration. 

PAUL Pedestrian warning signage was installed 

hooning and speeding on river road Council can liaise with Police, and so can 

residents.  The new portable speed cameras 

can be requested to certain locations.  

PAUL River Avenue was added to the list for 

conducting speed counts to assess the 

extent of the issue. (need to check with 

Leesa on whether this has been done) 

Road surfaces (Cuprona Road) are 

deteriorating 

will pass on to our Works Operations area 

for attention. 

PAUL 
 

Blackberries and rubbish between 

Sice avenue and railway line 

Council is not allowed to work in the rail 

corridor as per Tasrail rules – we will discuss 

further with Tasrail.  

PAUL No update provided from TasRail. 

 


